November 3, 2011
TO:

Hon. Domenic M. Recchia, Jr. 


Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of November 3, 2011-Resolution approving a tax exemption for one preconsidered Land Use Item (Council District 17).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve a property tax exemption for the following property: Kelly Street Apartments located in Councilwoman Arroyo’s District.
Kelly Street Apartments will consist of 5 buildings that will provide 79 units of affordable rental housing for low-income families.  This project will be acquired and rehabilitated by Kelly Street Redevelopment Housing Development Fund Company.  The Sponsor will finance the acquisition and rehabilitation of the property with loans from a private lender and HPD as well as low income housing tax credits.   In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable housing, HPD is requesting an exemption from real property taxes pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected to be $228,473 in the first year of the exemption and $17.2 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.
This item has the approval of Councilwoman Arroyo.   
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